
June 24, 2019

Danelle MacEwen 
City of Olympia 
PO Box 1967 
Olympia, WA 98507-1967 

Re: VCP Project Status Request for the following Site: 

 Site Name:  318 State Ave NE Olympia

 Site Address:  318 State Ave NE, Olympia, Thurston County, WA 98501

 Facility/Site No.: 3024394

 Cleanup Site No.:  2010

 VCP Project No.:  SW1013

Dear Danelle MacEwen: 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) appreciates your decision to clean up the 318 State Ave 

NE Olympia (Site) independently.  However, our records indicate that you have not conducted 

any remedial actions for some time.  This letter requests information on the status of your 

cleanup and your continued interest in the Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP). 

Request for Information 

1. Within 30 days of the date of this letter, notify Ecology if you plan on staying in VCP

or if you plan to terminate the VCP Agreement.  If you plan on terminating, the VCP Site

Manager can provide you with a letter template to finalize your termination.

2. If you plan on continuing in VCP, provide a plan for completing the cleanup within 180

days of the date of this letter.  Please provide a report describing any cleanup actions

taken since Ecology’s opinion letter dated February 10, 2017, or any cleanup action planned

to be implemented.  Discuss how the Site will be cleaned up in a reasonable timeframe.
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3. Required electronic data.  Please ensure that all environmental Site data collected since 

August 1, 2005, are uploaded into Ecology’s Environmental Information Management (EIM) 

system database, as required by WAC 173-340-840(5) and Ecology Policy 840.  Ecology’s 

current data submittal requirements are provided in Toxic Cleanup Program Policy 840, 

available at the following location: 

https://fortress.wa.gov/ecy/publications/documents/1609050.pdf. 

4. Next Steps.  Based on your response, Ecology will decide whether to continue providing 

you services under the VCP.  We will notify you of our decision in writing.  Please note that 

we will terminate the VCP Agreement governing the SW1013 project if you do not respond 

to this request within 30 days of the date of this letter. 

Contact Information 

We are committed to working with you to accomplish the prompt and effective cleanup of the 

Site.  For more information about the VCP and the cleanup process, please visit our Voluntary 

Cleanup Program web site.1  If you have any questions about this letter, please contact me by 

phone at (360) 407-6265 or at tmul461@ecy.wa.gov.  

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Tim Mullin, LHG 
VCP Site Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Southwest Regional Office 
 
By certified mail:  9489 0090 0027 6066 6765 44 
 
cc: Iain Wingard, GeoEngineers 
 Robin Amadon, Low Income Housing Institute 

Nicholas Acklam, Ecology (by email) 
 Ecology Site File 
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